
Stow Creek Township Meeting August 9th, 2022 

Present: Vice Mayor Tom Burton; Dave Shivers Committeeman 

Others Present: Solicitor- Rebecca Bertram; Bertram Law Office, Asst Clerk; Bruce Porter, 

Clerk / Treasurer; Ron Campbell 

Absent: Mayor Cruzan 

Guests; Domenic Rodriguez, website designer 

Vice Mayor Burton Lead the Flag salute. 

Vice Mayor Burton prayed for guidance and wisdom. 

Correspondence was read. A letter was received from Mr. Bob Pryor, Solicitor for the Planning Board,  stating he was retiring 

due to health reasons, and a replacement needed to be secured ASAP. 

Minutes postponed for approval since Mr. Cruzan was absent, and Mr. Shivers was absent last month. 

The Committee discussed the chickens running at large on Serata Drive.  The Asst Clerk said a certified letter to cease and 

desist was sent and was received by the offender.  No further action taken thus far. 

Discussion revolved around the retirement of Mr. Bob Pryor.  Mr. Burton said he had approached Mr. Matt Ritter and Mr. Bill 

Horner as replacements.  More discussion with both will be needed going forward.  Mr. Burton said he would talk with Mr. 

Ritter and Mr. Horner before next meeting. 

Mr. Burton said the Convenience Center was broken into.  Some tools, keys, and drinks were taken. A report was filed with the 

State Police.  He also said that Carlaw Electrical replaced the electrical socket at the ball park which had been pre approved 

last meeting.  

The committee discussed fine tuning the website with Mr. Rodriguez. The Clerk said he would send a list of all Township email 

addresses to move to a new system.  The Assistant Clerk said he would forward other docs and minutes to be put on the 

website also.  

The Corrective Action Plan was reviewed by the Committee. A motion was made to accept the recommendations put forward 

(Shivers, Burton).  

Another motion was made and accepted (Burton, Shivers) the resolution supporting  the certification of the  Affidavit.   

The Treasurers report was distributed electronically.  A motion was made (Shivers, Burton) to pay the bills and adjourn the 

meeting.  

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

Ron Campbell Sr 

 


